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MINUTES
UNIVERSITY SENATE MEETING

February 1, 1963

PRESENT: Mr. Evans, Mr. Dehnbostel, Mrs. Dehnbostel, Mr. Malak,
Mr. Richardson, Mr. Campbell, Mrs. '\Ilorley, Miss Feldmiller,
Mrs. Bridgham, Miss Jenkins, Mr. Hahn, Mr. Lengyel, Mr. Worley,
Mrs. Turner, Miss Sterenberg, Mrs. Batty, Mr. G. Jones, Mr.
Luginbill, Mr. Fisher; Mr. Mayer, Mr. Ellis, Mr. Sorokach, Mr. '
D1Isa, Mr. Cohen, Mr. Dillon, Mr. Behen, Mr. Yozwiak,'Mr. Clark,
Mr. M. Evans, Mrs. Niemi, Mrs. Painter, Mr. Gillespie, Mr.
Shipman, Mr. Riley, Mr. Ives, Mr. Wilcox, Mr. Dykema, Mr. Aurand.

President Jones presided. He commented on the bookstore
situation. We sell books at a price lower than most bookstores
with a profit of about 15%. The new bookstore across the street
is asking for a list of books used for classes claiming they
have a right to this information. He told the faculty that it
makes it very difficult for the University Bookstore if this
information is given out, and asked the cooperation of the
faculty in controlling this information. He stated that we did
not object to the sale of second-hand books. A discussion
followed regarding facilities in t he new bookstore. He also
cautioned faculty about turning out lights in classrooms when
they leave.

Mr. Jones reported on enrollment figures: Last fall, 8500;
this semester 8050, about 500 less. There were 1300 new
students so we dropped out about 17 or 1800. We need to study
this situation to find out the reason. The chairman felt that
academic failure was the biggest reason for the day students
drop-out and he thought the faculty, through a more personal
interest in their students, could help.

Mr. Jones reported on a meeting of the Executive Committee
regarding change of hours for evening classes for summer
session. The Summer School classes 1<Jill meet at 8:00, 10:00,
12':00, and 2:00, with a break of ten minutes each hour. For
fall the change will be primarily Saturday morning classes,
plus more Friday evening classes from 7 to 10 p.m. with a ten
minute break each hour. Saturday classes will be from 9:00 to
12:00. General discussion followed regarding the merits of
three hour classes.

Dr. Riley and Mr. Baker were asked to postpone reports on their
meetings until the next meeting.

Edna J. Pickard, Secretary
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